
  July 26, 2022 

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Delta County Road Commissioners was held on Tuesday, July 26, 

2022, at 3:30 p.m. at the Main Office, 3000 32nd Avenue North, Escanaba, Michigan.  

     Vice-Chairman Bjork called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m., followed by the Pledge of  

     Allegiance. 

     PRESENT:   Vice-Chairman Randy Bjork, Commissioner Dennis Stanek and Commissioner Mark Asselin.  

                         Commissioner Dustin Stempki was present via phone. 

 

     ABSENT:    Chairman Bob Aschbacher 

     Vice-Chairman Bjork moved to approve the agenda as printed. 

 

     Vice-Chairman Bjork moved to approve the minutes of the July 12, 2022, Regular Meeting  

      as proposed. 

 

Manager Jody Norman gave a brief admin update: 

Jody explained that the current bill pay includes sealcoat billings along with gravel & chip processing 

costs, which will benefit the Road Commission for future years. On the MDOT system there have been a 

large volume of phone calls regarding the construction near Whitefish River Bridge in Rapid River, which 

is an MDOT project, not a Road Commission project. The crew has been working in Iron Mountain on 

storm sewers for MDOT. On the county road system, the crew has been sweeping, hauling gravel & 

finishing up projects. Jody gave a summary of the meeting held in Mount Pleasant regarding the ongoing 

deer issue: 13 counties along with the CRA attended & there was productive discussion with a lot of 

good ideas and thoughts. The 911 committee has completed going through Cornell Township and will 

present it to the County Board & the Townships next. Jody also informed the Board of a dump truck 

auction purchase to replace the one currently being used on the AMZ machine. 

 

It was moved by Commissioner Asselin, seconded by Commissioner Stanek to approve Bills Payable 

Voucher No. 2602 in the amount of $1,166,107.28 & Payroll Voucher No. 69162 in the amount of 

$92,200.94. 

Roll Call Vote: 

Commissioner Stanek – Yes 

Vice-Chairman Bjork – Yes 

Commissioner Asselin – Yes 

 

 

 



  July 26, 2022 

It was moved by Commissioner Stanek, seconded by Vice-Chairman Bjork to vote for the following three 

candidates for the 2022 CRASIF Board of Trustees: 

1. John Hunt 

2. Bobbie Livermore 

3. Deb Kestner 

Ayes – 3  Nays – 0 

 

It was moved by Commissioner Asselin, seconded by Commissioner Stanek to approve Project Material 

Agreements for: Baldwin, Maple Ridge & Wells Townships. 

Ayes – 3 Nays – 0 

 

County Board Liaison John Malnar gave an update on the County.  

 

Commissioner Dennis Stanek gave an update on the MCRISIP Annual Meeting.  

 

There being no further business to come before the board at this time, Vice-Chairman Bjork moved to 

adjourn the meeting at 4:08 p.m. 

 

 

 

________________________________             ________________________________                                  

Randy Bjork, Vice-Chairman               Samantha Grau, Deputy County Clerk  


